
CHURCH OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD 
CAMP HILL, PENNSYLVANIA OCTOBER 20, 2013 

 

 

We would like to thank 

TURNER AUTOMOTIVE 

this week for sponsoring an AD in our weekly bulletin. 

 TWENTY-NINTH SUNDAY  

IN  ORDINARY  TIME 
 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 19—SAINTS JOHN de  BREBEUF  &   ISAAC 
                            JOGUES, PRIESTS, AND COMPANIONS, MARYTRS 
10:00 a.m.  Mass with Anointing of the Sick  
   5:30 p.m.          Katherryn Jean    
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 20—29TH  SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
  7:30 a.m.           People of the Parish  
  9:30 a.m.           Carmela Cribari 
11:30 a.m.           Special Intention of the First Communion Class 
                            and Their Families 
MONDAY, OCTOBER 21—WEEKDAY 
  6:30 a.m.  NO MASS 
  8:30 a.m.  Charlotte Oyler Hall 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 22—WEEKDAY  
  6:30 a.m.           Elena Savaglio   
  8:30 a.m.  NO  MASS 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 23—WEEKDAY  
  6:30 a.m.  NO  MASS  
  8:30 a.m.           Josephine McCormick 
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 24—WEEKDAY 
  6:30 a.m.  Robert Leister 
  8:30 a.m.           NO  MASS 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 25—WEEKDAY  
  6:30 a.m.           NO  MASS  
  8:30 a.m.           Patricia Guthlein  
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 26—WEEKDAY 
  5:30 p.m.           Diane Mshar  
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 27—30TH  SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
  7:30 a.m.           People of the Parish  
  9:30 a.m.           John Archer 
11:30 a.m.           Valerie Anton 
 
FLOWERS IN THE SANCTUARY THIS WEEK are In 
Honor of the 60th Wedding Anniversary of Tom & Marie 
Kellagher. 
 
FLOWERS AT THE BLESSED MOTHER SHRINE THIS 
WEEK are in loving memory of Marie Seese, donated by her 
family. 
 
DATES  AVAILABLE FOR FLOWERS AT THE BLESSED MOTHER 
SHRINE:   October 27;  December 15, 2013.  (Offering $30) 
 
FLOWERS IN THE CHAPEL THIS WEEK are for A Special Intention 
for our Diocesan Priests as they travel for their Workshop. 
 
DATES AVAILABLE FOR CHAPEL FLOWERS:    October  27; 
November 3, 10, 17, 24;  December 1, 8, 15,   2013.   (Offering $30) 
 
CANDLES AT THE BLESSED MOTHER SHRINE are lighted this 
week in loving memory of Charlotte C. Hall, donated by her children, 
grandchildren and great-grandchildren    (7).          
  
DATES  AVAILABLE FOR  CANDLES  AT  THE  BLESSED 
MOTHER SHRINE:  October 27; November 3, 10, 17;  December 1, 
15,   2013. (Offering $5 per candle)                                                 

 
CANDLES AT THE ST. JOSEPH SHRINE are lighted this 
week in loving memory of Robert Leister, donated by his 
daughter, Betsy  (7).      
 
DATES  AVAILABLE FOR CANDLES  AT THE  ST. 
JOSEPH  SHRINE:   October 27;  November 3, 17;  

SCHEDULE  FOR  THE  WEEK  
 
SATURDAY 
10:00 a.m. Mass with Anointing of the Sick 
  4:00-5:00 p.m. Confessions—Chapel  
  5:30 p.m. Vigil Mass—Church 
  6:30 p.m. 8th Grade Christmas Wreath Sale in Parish Hall 
SUNDAY 
World Mission Sunday 
8th Grade Christmas Wreath Sale in Parish Hall after ALL MASSES 
10:30 a.m. Coffee & Donuts—K of C—Parish Hall 
11:30 a.m. First Communion Enrollment Sunday 
12:30-2:30        “                “       Reception —P. Hall B & C 
12:30-4:00 p.m. Secular Franciscans—Church & All Purpose Rm. 
  1:00 p.m. Good Shepherd Football vs. East Pennsboro at  
                                 the Wormleysburg Borough Field  
  1:30–4:00 p.m. Diocesan Youth Council—Parish Hall A 
   3:00-5:00 p.m. Hillbilly Hangout—(Youth Group)—P. Hall B & C 
MONDAY 
   6:30 p.m. Religious Education Classes—Education Center 
   6:35-7:35 p.m. March for Life 8th Grade Parent Meeting—School 
   7:00 p.m. RCIA—All Purpose Room 
TUESDAY  
10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.”The New Evangelization” —Parish Hall A 
  7:00-9:00 p.m.       Compassionate Friends—All Purpose Room 
  7:30-9:00 p.m. Charismatic  Prayer Group—Lobby Hall A 
WEDNESDAY  
  9:00 a.m. Marian Prayer Group—All Purpose Room 
  2:00 p.m. Bereavement Group—Church Parlor 
  6:00-7:00 p.m. Cub Scouts—Parish Hall C 
  6:30–8:00 p.m.      Women’s Bible Study—All Purpose Room 
  7:00 p.m. Legion of Mary—Parish Hall A 
  THURSDAY 
  6:30 p.m. 8th Grade Parents Meeting—Parish Hall C 
  6:30-8:30 p.m.      ”The New Evangelization” —Parish Hall A 
  7:30 p.m. Adult Choir Rehearsal—Choir Loft 
FRIDAY                                                                                
  8:30 a.m. MASS AT  SCHOOL 
  6:00-7:30 p.m. Cub Scout Pack Meeting—Parish Hall C 
SATURDAY 
  4:00-5:00 p.m. Confessions—Chapel  
  5:30 p.m. Vigil Mass—Church 
  6:30 p.m. 8th Grade Christmas Wreath Sale in Parish Hall 
 

SUNDAY, October 27, 2013 
Knights of Columbus Christmas Card Sale after All Masses—P.Hall 
8th Grade Christmas Wreath Sale in Parish Hall after ALL MASSES 

TODAY’S READINGS                NEXT SUNDAY’S READINGS         
  (October 20, 2013)                            (October 27, 2013) 
                 

  Ex 17:8-13           Sir 35:12-14,16-18 
  Ps 121:1-8                                           Ps 34:2-3,17-19,23 
  2 Tm  3:14-4:2                             2 Tm 4:6-8,16-18 
  Lk 18:1-8  Lk 18:9-14 

IN YOUR CHARITY, please  pray  for  the  repose  
of  the  souls  of  JOSEPH E.  HANSARICK, a 
parishioner and husband of Marie Hansarick  &  
father of  Michele Sadarananda; JOHN  BRAZEN,  
a parishioner;   Anna Iacocca, aunt of Ann Hagen. 
          May  the  Lord  comfort  all  those  who  have   
suffered   the   loss  of  a   loved   one.  

Twenty-ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time  — 10/20/13 
 

“Pray always and do not lose heart.” If you are 
considering a vocation as a priest, deacon or in the 
consecrated life, let the grace of prayer encourage 
you. Call Father Raymond LaVoie at (717) 657-4804, 
ext. 282, or email vocations@hbgdiocese.org. 
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Stewardship, A Way of Life 
“Tithing—God’s Plan for Giving” 

  
Tithing Income for October 13, 2013 (Regular Offering) 

 In pew Collection  $ 17,442.00  
             Online Giving   $   1,661.00 
     $ 19,103.00 
 
 October 14, 2012                       $ 14,383.50  
   

 Thank you for your continued generosity! 
 

From the Pastor: “Many thanks to those who have 
responded to the tithing appeal. Your generosity is deeply 
appreciated.” 

 
From a Parishioner: “ Since we are a tithing family, we 
feel we can address our needs a little better.” 
  
Good Deed for the Week from a 6th Grader:  “ I started 
a plan to earn money to buy gifts for each of my family 
members for Christmas.”   

WORLD MISSION SUNDAY WEEKEND  Today 
is World Mission Sunday! We are called to this 
Eucharistic Celebration and invited to “do good on 
earth,” to be missionary by putting our faith into 
action in support of the work of missionaries like 
Sister Clara who rescues girls from human 
trafficking in India, giving them a loving home. Your 
prayers and generous gifts to the Society for the 
Propagation of the Faith on World Mission Sunday 
support the tireless work of so many priests, 
religious and lay leaders around the world as they 
offer practical, emotional and spiritual care to 
communities, children and families in desperate 
need, bringing the light of Christ to the darkest of 
circumstances. For more information visit: 
www.IAmAMissionary.org. 

FATHER HELWIG AND FATHER FIDELIS 

will be attending the Priests’ Continuing 
Education workshop in Maryland, October 20 

thru 26. During the week Father Anthony 

Curran from Easton, Pa will be residing at the 

Rectory to provide coverage for several West 
Shore parishes for emergencies and to celebrate 
a daily Mass at Good Shepherd.   

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE IN DAILY MASS 

SCHEDULE for the w eek of October 20:  
 

MONDAY, WEDNESDAY— 8:30 a.m . ONLY 

FRIDAY  (at  School)  8:30 a.m. 
 

TUESDAY  &   THURSDAY 

6:30  a .m.  ONLY 

    GOOD SHEPHERD PARISH ONLINE 
DONATION SYSTEM 

 

Are you tired of writing weekly collection checks?  
Are you frustrated trying to find cash to put in the 
weekly collection envelope as you run out the 
door to Mass?  Are you frequently away for 
weekends but still want to support your parish? 
 

Why not simplify your life?  Please consider 
joining the 130 parish families who currently 
contribute to Good Shepherd Parish through our 
electronic online giving program, NetCharge. 
 

YOU CAN MAKE…donations by credit card 
YOU CAN MAKE....a one-time or recurring  
                                donation 
YOU CAN MAKE…fund transfers directly from  
                                your bank using a checking  
                                or savings account 
YOU CAN MAKE…donations to the weekly  
                                offertory collection and/or the 
                                Building Fund 
YOU CAN MAKE…changes to your scheduled  
                                donations at any time 
 

To register, go to the parish website, 
www.goodshepherd-parish.com and click on 
the NetCharge link, click Register and follow the 
simple instructions to create a new account. 
 

For questions or further information, please 
contact the  Parish  Office  at  761-1167. 

Youth Group Announcements: 
   

October 20, 2013:  Hillbilly Hangout  Dress as 
a hillbilly and bring a can of soup to youth group 
for a night of redneck fun, from 3:00-5:00 p.m. 
(location to be announced).  
  

November 3, 2013:  Fear Factor Can you 
survive Good Shepherd Youth Ministry’s version 
of Fear Factor?  Come find out!  Wear old 
clothes and bring a change of clothes; meet at  
3:00-5:00 p.m. in the All Purpose Room/Church 
Parking Lot. Please RSVP by October 30 at 
aspahr@gsschpa.org. 
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SANTA’S SECRET SHOP  Every year, Santa has 

a "secret shop" set up at Good 
Shepherd School for a few days in 
December, so that students can 
"secretly" shop for less expensive 
(under $10) gifts for family members.  
This year, our goal is to offer more 
homemade and traditional gifts/crafts for 
students to purchase.  Santa's helpers 
have already been busy making items 
from religious and gingerbread 
ornaments to painted birdhouses, but 
we could use more help!  If anyone 
would like to donate 10-20 new craft 
items, would like to help on our craft 
nights, or has any questions, please contact Jennifer  
Savo at  jenernie@comcast.net  or  give  her   a  
phone  call   at   737-9994. 

GOOD  SHEPHERD  SCHOOL  8th Grade 

CHRISTMAS WREATH SALES:  The 8th 
Grade needs your help to support  
their  class.  They  will  be taking 
orders for fresh Christmas Wreaths 
beginning THIS weekend, October 
19/20, after all Masses in the Parish 
Hall. Deadline for orders is Monday, November 4. 
There will be two sizes of wreaths: 19” Balsam 
Wreath and  30” Mixed Greens Wreath. Pick-up 
will be at Good Shepherd School on Tuesday, 
December 3, from 3:00-5:30 p.m. Checks payable 
to Good Shepherd School “Class of 2014.” E-mail 
debbiealderman@gmail.com for more 
information. 

ORDER  FORM 
 

Name _________________________________ 
 

Telephone _____________Check #_________ 
 

19”-  # of wreaths @ $20 _______= $________ 
 

30”-  # of wreaths @ $25 _______= $________ 
 
 

Red Velvet Ribbon Bows @ $ 5 ____= $ ______ 
 

Make check Payable to:  
 

 Good Shepherd School Class of  2014 .  

Payment is due with order by:   Monday, November 4 

RESPECT  LIFE - Lourdeshouse Maternity Home 
in Harrisburg offers a safe place for pregnant women 
who, for reasons unknown to us, frequently think 
there is nowhere to turn and no one to 
help.  Providing a home for these mothers is a 
necessary outreach for the pro-life movement.  The 
women are assisted, not only through their 
pregnancy, but also in preparing to become self-
sufficient in meeting the needs of themselves and 
their children. 
    This weekend, October 19-20, the Respect Life 
Committee will sponsor a collection for 
Lourdeshouse.  Please consider supplying one or 
more of the following items:  Newborn diapers, 
wipes, dish detergent, dishwasher detergent, any 
cleaning supplies, body wash, Dove soap, copy 
machine paper, gift cards (prefer Giant or Wal*Mart), 
monetary donations.   Additional lists are available in 
the narthexes.  Marked bins will be provided. 

Dear Family and Friends, 
 

By participating in the Giant A+ School Rewards 
Program, Good Shepherd School will have the 
opportunity to earn cash for our school from October 
6, 2013 through March 22, 2014. You can help 
Good Shepherd by registering your Bonus Card 

number one of several ways: 
 

 ∏    Stop by the Parish Office during regular  

      business hours, Or 
 

   ●   Visit www.giantfoodstores.com/aplus to  
      designate our school on-line, Or 
 
 

  ●   Email your Bonus card number to Stefani  
      McAuliffe at ssmcauliffe@comcast.net 
 

Each time you shop at a participating GIANT store 
using your bonuscard, you will earn CASH for our 
school! You can track the amount of points you earn 
for our school by checking your grocery receipt. Each 
month, the amount of cash awarded will be updated 
on the GIANT website.  Our school will receive a 
check at the end of the program. The money will be 
used for our school’s educational needs. 
 

Thank you and God Bless you, 
 

The Students of Good Shepherd School 

Good Shepherd Health and Wellness Ministry will present a Diabetes Seminar on Wednesday, November 
13, 2013, from 9:30-11:30 a.m.  Fill out this form to Register for the Education Seminar and return in the 
Collection Basket or to the Parish Office by  11/11/13.  
 

                Name ___________________________________                      Phone # __________________________ 
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CONGRATULATIONS  TO  OUR  

RECENTLY  BAPTIZED 
  

  
  
  
  
 

 
LIAM  PATRICK  FINAN 

4 

son of Joshua & Kristy (Pulaske) Finan 
 

RACHEL  ELISE  PAYNE 
 

daughter of Matthew & Eileen (Ahlin) Payne 
 

DECLAN  MICHAEL  VEROTSKY 
 

son of Michael & Jennifer (Miskin) Verotsky 
 

ADELYNN  VICTORIA  YOST 
 

daughter of Robert & Kristen (Dixon) Yost 

REMINDER: 25th Wedding Anniversary 

Mass will be celebrated at 2:00 p.m., on 

Sunday, November 10, at St. 
Katharine Drexel  Church  in  
Mechanicsburg. If it is your 25th 
Wedding Anniversary, please 
plan to attend and call the Parish 
Office to register.  

T H E  I N T E R N A T I O N A L  P I L G R I M 

STATUE OF VIRGIN MARY will be at Good 

Shepherd Church in November from 
the evening of Monday, November 
4, to Noon on Tuesday, November 
5. To prepare for and celebrate the 
presence of the statue, various 
activities will be held on Saturday 
and Sunday preceding the arrival of 
the statue and during the hours when 

the statue will be present in the Church. 
Opportunities exist for volunteers to offer their 
services in helpful ways in assisting with these 
events. The statue was sculptured in 1947 by 
Jose Thedim, based on the description of Sister 
Lucia, the eldest of the three shepherd children 
to whom the Blessed Mother appeared in 1917 
in Fatima, Portugal. Many miracles and graces 
are reported wherever the statue travels 
including shedding tears many times, according 
to the Pilgrim Virgin Statue Foundation. Twenty-
two churches in the Diocese will open their 
doors to venerate Our Lady of Fatima. For 
information  and  to  volunteer  please  call  Liz  
Tomalis  at  (717) 763-4920. 

Religious Education Announcements 
 

Pre-School Registration (for ages 4-5)  Classes 
start today, October 20, during the 9:30 Mass.  
Forms are available in the Narthexes of the Church.  
For more information contact the Religious Education 
office at 737-8216. 

AND THE PARISH LOTTERY 

WINNERS for October 1 thru 

October 14 are:    

Joyce Haug, Noah Rarapchak,  

Terry Bates,  Eislers,  Lam Nguyen,  

Fran Gorman,  Giovana Johansen, 

Rose Slike,  Elayne L. Viani  

and John Cronin 
 

THE SCRIP CARD WINNERS for the 

October 1  draw ing are:  

  Melinda Joyce and Louis J. Frank 
 

THE SCRIP CARD WINNERS for the 

October 14  draw ing are: 

Hope Joyce and Ms. Theresa Burg  
   

Congratuat ions  to  a ll  the w inners! 

Name:_________________________  # of Roses______ 
                                                                        ($1.00 each) 
For the intentions of:   or    In Honor of:   (circle one):  

___________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________. 
 

To purchase roses, mail or hand deliver form & money to 
Parish Office, or you may put the form in an envelope in 
the collection basket. Please mark your envelope: Roses  
for  Our  Lady  of  Fatima. 

Help adorn our Altar with Roses during the visit of 
the International Pilgrim Virgin Statue of Our Lady of 
Fatima on November 4 & 5. You can pre-purchase a 
rose/roses until  October  30.   Cost  is  $1.00 each. 
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     The St . Thomas More Fraternity of Secular Franciscans invite you to an afternoon 

presentation: St. Francis and St . Clare for the 21st  Century.   Please come and listen to Father 

John Petrikovic, a Capuchin Franciscan, as he discusses why their spirituality is still needed and relevant in 
our modern world.  Father John's presentation will begin at 1:30 p.m. on Sunday, November 17, in the Parish 
Hall of The Good Shepherd Church in Camp Hill.  Everyone is invited to attend the presentation. There is no 
cost to attend, but a free-will offering is welcome.  
      Fr. John is a Capuchin Franciscan Friar priest in the full-time ministry of preaching and he will speak at all 
the weekend Masses of November 16 and 17 at Good Shepherd. Everyone is invited to attend these Masses.  
      We are offering a boxed lunch after the 11:30 am Mass, in the Parish Hall of the Church and the cost for 
lunch will be $10.00.  Please  register online at www.franciscan.sfo.tripod.com/  and click on the link  or you 
can call Steve Wolf at 717-566-4954. You may also register by email at franciscan.sfo@hotmail.com.  
The deadline to register for lunch is November 7. Registration deadline for the presentation is 
November 14 to ensure enough seating.   We hope to see you there!  Flyers are available in the 
narthexes of the Church and the Parish Office. 

Courtesy Announcements 
 

Canonization Pilgrimage to Rome – There are still 
a few seats open for the St. Joseph Parish 
Pilgrimage to Rome in April 2014 for the 
canonization of Popes John XXIII and John Paul 
II.  If you are interested, please contact Monica 
Malpezzi at 697-8368 or mmalpezzi@aol.com  as   
soon    as    possible (registration is time sensitive). 

 

The Chaplet of Divine Mercy will be sung at 
3:00 p.m. at St. Theresa’s Adoration Chapel  in 
New Cumberland on October 20. The Blessed 
Sacrament will be exposed for Adoration.  For 
questions, call Elaine 737-2238. 

 

Songs From the Past – Please join us for a fun, 
family concert on Saturday, November 2, 2013, from 
7:00 to 9:00 p.m., in Saint Theresa school gym. 
The concert will feature dance by Rebel Heart Irish 

Dancers and music by Boys in Black.  Cost:  Adults 
– $8, Seniors – $5, Students – $3 (under 5 years old 
admitted free).  Tickets will be available at St. 
Theresa Parish Office or at the door.  Proceeds 
benefit the Saint Theresa School Capital Campaign 
Fund. 
  

Donations Needed - The Interfaith Shelter for 
Homeless Families (located in suburban Harrisburg) is 
in desperate need of diapers (sizes 4, 5, and 6) and 
baby wipes. Please contact Yvette Dick, Interfaith 
Shelter House Manager, at 717-652-8740 if you can 
help.  Thank you for your generosity! 
 

Holy Name of Jesus Annual Craft Show  on 
Saturday, November 2, 2013, from 8:00 a.m. to 
2:00 p.m., in the gym (behind the New Church). 
Many new vendors and home-made items are 
available, plus a full kitchen.  Come out and shop for 
all your Christmas gifts.   

Pilgrimage  to  I ta ly  Celebrat ing  

The  50 th  Anniversary   

of  Trinity  High  School 
 

You are invited to join us for a 9-day 
pilgrimage to Italy from June 12-20, 2014.  
Travel will include visits to Venice, Florence, 
Assisi and Rome, including attendance at the 
Papal Audience at St. Peter’s.  The price of 
the tour  $3,998,  includes roundtrip 
transportation from Trinity High School to 
Kennedy Airport, including all taxes, 
sightseeing fees, accommodations and 
breakfast and dinner daily.  For further 
information or to receive a brochure and 
application,  please check the Trinity 
website, www.thsrocks.us   or  contact  Janet 
Quigley, Director of Development, 
jquigley@thsrocks.us  or call  717-761-2228.    
A Deposit of $300 is requested before 
December 31, 2013. 

Looking For An Opportunity? 
 

to be of service to the needy in a faith-based 
program? Consider volunteering a year of your 
time and talent to help others. On the parish 
pamphlet rack in the Chapel Narthex is a 
directory of full-time, faith-based national and 
international volunteer opportunities entitled 
Response   2014.   Have   the   time  and   the 
heart?  Consider   these  possibilities.  A  
website is also available at 
www.catholicvolunteernetwork.org.  


